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A three year grant to improve ground water 
quality, in the City of St. Peter Drinking Water 
Supply Management Area, has come to a close.  
Clean Water funds along with City of St. Peter 
match funds, contributed to the installation of 
11 Water & Sediment Control Basin structures, 
in addition to enrolling almost 900 tillable 
acres, into 3 year Nutrient Management plans.  
 
The goal of this grant was to reduce nitrogen 
entering the water supply area, by working 
directly with private landowners, on nutrient 
reduction practices.  A total of $185,000 was 
spent on practices in the water supply 
management area.     

Board Meetings are held the first Wednesday of each month at    
8:30 a.m.  Agenda posted on the website one week prior. 
 

Clean Water Funds - Project 33 

 
Online version available @ www.nicolletswcd.org 

Email info@nicolletswcd.org for updates 
“Like us” on the Nicollet Soil & Water Facebook page!  
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“Hello, my name is Mackenzie Bratsch. I was recently hired to 
join the Nicollet SWCD as a District Technician. I graduated 
from the University of Wisconsin-River Falls in 2020 with a 
degree in Conservation and Environmental Planning with mi-
nors in Agricultural Studies & Biology, and an emphasis in 
Restoration. I have experience in  environmental contracting 
and have interned at some county parks in Olmsted County, 
which is where I grew up. I now live in Le Sueur with my hus-
band and our pets (a silver lab and 3 cats). In my free time, I 
enjoy sewing, hiking, fishing, bird watching and spending time 
with my family and friends.  
 
I am looking forward to working more with the community and 
assisting people achieve their environmental goals. I find soil 
health super interesting and important, so I can’t wait to share 
what I have learned." 

Welcome Mackenzie!  

 

 

The Nicollet Soil and Water Conservation District Tree 
Program was developed to provide landowners with an 
affordable and convenient way to purchase trees and 
shrubs for conservation practices. Practices may include: 
windbreaks, shelterbelts, living snow fences and wildlife 
habitat.  
 

The tree program is on a first come, first serve basis. If you place an order, 
you will be notified by postcard when the trees can be picked up. Approximate 
delivery time is the end of April. Trees can be picked up at the Nicollet 
SWCD in Nicollet. The tree order form is on the inside back page and can also 
be found on our website: www.Nicolletswcd.org. Give us a call with any ques-
tions or to request that an order form be mailed to you.  

Now Taking Tree Orders for Spring Planting 



  

 

To find out more information on cover crops and Watershed Based Implementation Funding (WBIF) contact: 
Nicollet Soil and Water Conservation District 

507-232-2550. 

 
From Experience Grows Wisdom 
  By Tara O’Brien --- December 2023 

 
To aquire wisdom we must be willing to try new things and learn from 
our experiences. It takes patience and perserverance which is something 
Peter Anthony knows all too well. Peter and his family run a diverse 
operation consisting of cover crops, corn, soybeans, small grains, hogs, 
and cattle located near Norseland in Nicollet County. “We first planted 
cover crops about 20 years ago when the 7020-feedlot code began to 
require cover crops after summer manure applications,” Peter said, 
“Then we observed the substantial improvement in soil aggregate struc-
ture with cover crops and began to plant more.” “We’ve tried all sorts of 
things – winter rye as a cover crop, winter rye for grain, oats, to mix-
tures that are 100% broadleaves,” he stated. As for 
learning what works best and what doesn’t, Peter said, 
“It depends on the circumstances. For a cover crop in 
corn stubble ahead of soybeans, winter rye provides the 
most rapid establishment, early season weed suppres-
sion, and uptake of residual nitrate. Ahead of corn, 
we’ve had the best success with radish-forage rape-clover mixtures. We give them more time to establish in the fall, they 
establish a lot of biomass, and the residue breaks down quickly in the spring.” It was hard for him to say what he would 
do differently. “That’s a question that would be easier to answer if we knew what next year’s weather would bring. Gen-
erally, I think we’d move more in the direction of more aggressive use of row cleaners and strip tillage to create a residue
-free seed furrow in the spring,” Peter said. His advice to others was, “If you think you might not like it, you’ll probably 
find reasons not to like it when you try it. Use equipment that’s designed to handle no-till/high residue situations. Be pre-
pared to increase scouting intensity, especially for early-season insect pressure.”  

 
Peter has good reasons for putting in the hard work though. 
One of those reasons has to do with soil. Sometimes our expe-
riences can leave an impactful impression and Peter shared 
some that he found most eye opening. “A presentation by Dave 
Franzen, the North Dakota State Soil Fertility Extension Spe-
cialist, has been particularly motivating. Dave has measured 
the soil losses from wind erosion in eastern North Dakota, and 
the losses are substantial,” Peter said. He also shared about his 

recent trip to England. “My family and I took a long hike across rural England this summer. In a lot of places, they are 
planting into what used to be the C horizon of their soil. Now it’s their topsoil because the A and B horizons have eroded 
away. In the north-central US, there are places where we’re doing that too – after 
only 150 years of farming. Soil management needs to be done with a 1,000-year 
time horizon in mind,” Peter said. 
 
Despite a few barriers, Peter and his family kept patient and persevered. In 
2022/2023 they were approved for a cost-share program for cover crops and 
switched almost entirely to cover crops and no-till soybeans in 2023.  Positive 
strides have been made thanks to a new cost-share program called Watershed 
Based Implementation Funding (WBIF). This cost-share program is available to 
farmers/landowners in high priority areas that want to adopt cover crops and oth-
er conservation practices in the Lower Minnesota River West Watershed. 
 
If there is something we can take away from Peter’s experiences, it’s that wis-
dom is like a crop. We must plant it, feed it, and learn from it. Wisdom takes 
time to grow.  
 

“We’ve tried all sorts of things – winter rye as a 

cover crop, winter rye for grain, oats, to mixtures 

that are 100% broadleaves.”    – Peter Anthony 

“In a lot of places, they are planting into what 
used to be the C horizon of their soil. Now it’s 
their topsoil because the A and B horizons 
have eroded away. In the north-central US, 
there are places where we’re doing that too – 
after only 150 years of farming.”  – Peter     
Anthony 

Cover Crops - Nicollet County 

Clover and Radish 


